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AFC Mass Times 
 Saturday  
    4:00 pm Church of Our Lady, Manannah 
    5:00 pm Church of St. John, Darwin    
 

  Sunday   
   8:00am      Church of St. Philip, Litchfield 
   8:30am      Church of Our Lady, Manannah 
   10:00am    Church of St. John, Darwin 
   10:30am    Church of St Philip, Litchfield 

   12:00pm    Church of St. Philip (Spanish) 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
 

Saturday– 3:30 pm at Our Lady 
Saturday - 4:30 pm at St. John 

1st & 3rd Tuesday - 4:00 pm at St. Philip 
Or Please call A Priest for an Appointment  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member Registration - To register as members of 

any of our three parishes go to www.shepherdofsouls.org 

and click on “I’m new”. If you prefer, you may call the 

office of the church you wish to register at.  



 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS Area Faith Community Calendar of Events 

 For More Info go to the AFC website 

Please pray for those who are sick in the Parish especially… 
St.P: Todd Wheeler, Isaac Buhr, Beckie Schaefer, Dan Curran, Fran Tintes, Jasper Kargas, Antonio Franco, Sylvia Johnson,  Jon 

Laney, Jan Paulson, Jordan Munson, Robin, Caitlin Pitts, Karen Marsh, Shirley Buck, Mary Knutson, Tim Kapperman, Kay Grams, 

Philip Johnson, Dale Andersen, Darlene Putney, Addie Fairbairn, Carol Huhner, Peg Shaw, Roberta Meyer, Jeremy Munson, Carole 

Becker, Jim Knott, Virginia Ourada, Marge Hanson, Pat Aaker, Jodi Henricksen Winkles, Summer Franco, Florence Rezek, Cordelia 

Lewandoski, Julie Eck, Pat Munson, Jeremy Munson  Prayer Line phone number 593-8944. 

OL: Prayer Line: Mary Kalkbrenner, Nancy Haag, George Pfeffer, Dolores Wiechmann, McKenzie Knisley Family, Mary Hansen, 
Josephine Valiant.  Prayer line phone number 693-8900. 

 

St.J:   Ednel Diedrich, Susan Hummel, Alivia Hemsworth, Amber Walker, Alec McLean, Marlys Roehl, Don Bollman, Luis Larios, 

Troy Kotila, Kim (Elke) Jack, Raylan Russel, Kathy Thissen, Patrick Ecklund, Mike Ackerman, Jacob Schmitz, Kathy Eggert, Daralyn 

Goldsberry, Mary Jo Edwards, Tom & Janice Crowe, Lori Ficker, Judy Haverkamp, Wes Edwards, Jessee Steuck, Clarence Vorlicek, 

Mary Levinski, Phyllis Levno, Dale LaPlante, Fr. Fred Fink, Ken Ballard, Reiden Cichoska.   Prayer Line Phone Number 693-9496. 

And all those who have asked for our prayers of healing of their friends and relatives.   

 Monday 

May 8 

StP - 5:10 Pietra  
OL - 6:40 pm Rosary  
OL - 7:00 pm CCW Meeting 

Tuesday 

May 9 

StP - 8:00 am Rosary 
StP - 9:00 am Mission Quilters 
StP - No Bible Time  
StJ - 5:00 pm Spring Clean Up  
StP - 5:00 pm Grief Support Group  
StP - 7:00 pm KC Meeting  
 

Wednesday  

May 10 

StJ - 8:30 am Quilting 
School - 5:00 pm School Committee Meeting 
StJ - 6:30 pm Faith Formation Gr K-11 
StG - 7:00 pm St. Gertrude’s Meeting 

Thursday  

May 11 

StP - 5:00 pm Prayer Shawl Meeting 
 

Friday 

May 12 

StP - 8:00 am Rosary 
StP - 7:00 pm Spanish Rosary  

Saturday 

May 13 

StP - 8:00 am Band of Brothers Bible Study 
StJ - 11:30 am Graveside Service for Wilfred  
Hess 

Sunday 

May 14 

 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE & MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday 

May 8 
No Mass  No Mass 

Tuesday, 

May 9 

 

8:00 am - Darwin   Ralph Russell  

8:30 am - Litchfield  Lou Huber 

 Wednesday 

May 10 
8:00 am - Manannah  Linda Abraham 

Thursday  

May 11 

8:00 am - Darwin  Chris Hansen 

9:00 am - Bethany  
Lois & James 

Filzen 

10:00 am Meeker 

Manor 
 Camilla Katlack  

Friday 

May 12 

8:00 am - Manannah  Jan & Pam Nistler 

8:30 am - Litchfield   Hank Springer 

Saturday  

May 13 

4:00 pm - Manannah  
Meinrad 

Wiechmann 

5:00 pm - Darwin  Jim Hughes 

    Sunday 

May 14 

 

8:00 am-Litchfield  Frank Family  

8:30 am-Manannah  Norb Wolf 

10:00 am - Darwin  Alan Baert 

10:30 am - Litchfield  Eileen Mihlbauer 

12:00 pm-Litchfield
(Spanish)  

 
People of the 

Parish  

Do you have a loved one that you would like to have a Mass 

Intention  memorial  said or perhaps a special prayer 

intention  you would like to have said?  Call your parish 

office to schedule your Mass Intention or call Brenda at 320-

693-3313 or Julie at 320-693-8900 or 320-693-9496. 



 

 

Shepherd of Souls AFC      *      Parish News & Events 

A Note from Fr. Jeff Horejsi ….  
Congratulations to those who receive their First Communion at St. John and St. Philip this Sunday. 

Former members of St. Gertrude’s parish are invited to a meeting on May 10th at 7pm at St. Philip’s Social Hall to 
discuss plans for the buildings at Forest City. 

The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops has launched a three-year long Eucharistic Revival. The revival is to foster 
deeper faith, proclaim the gospel, evangelize the masses, empower Christians and embrace Christ. We are to 
encounter others, bring them to Jesus in the Eucharist, preach the truth about the Eucharist and send them on a 
mission to bring Jesus to the world. The Diocese of New Ulm has embraced the Eucharistic Revival. All Catholics 
will be given the opportunity to be involved in the process. We are looking for “Parish Captains,” volunteers who are 
faithful, have availability, are welcoming and teachable, to foster Eucharistic centered awareness. If you are looking 
for an opportunity to bring the love of Jesus in the Eucharist to others, please prayerfully consider joining. Contact Fr. 
Jeff at 320-221-4120. 
We will be streaming Mass live on our website using Facebook Live every Saturday at 4:00 pm Our Lady, Sunday at 
8:00 am at St. Philip, Sunday 10:00 am at St. John. You can follow us at https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?
id=100069068800296 The video will remain on our website after the mass is over. 

Again, I want to thank you for your continued financial gifts to your parish. Any donations can be mailed or made online at 
https://www.shepherdofsouls.org/donate Please specify the name of the parish or fund you are donating to in the comments 
area. 

Readings for the week of May 7, 2023  

Sunday: Acts 6: 1-7/Psalms 33: 1-2, 4-5, 18-19/

First Peter 2: 4-9/John 14: 6/John 14: 1-12  

Monday: Acts 14: 5-18/Psalms 115: 1-2, 3-4, 15-

16/John 14: 26/John 14: 21-26  

Tuesday:  Acts 14: 19-28/Psalms 145: 10-11, 12-

13ab, 21/Luke 24: 46, 26/John 14: 27-31a  

Wednesday: Acts 15: 1-6/Psalms 122: 1-2, 3-

4ab, 4cd-5/John 15: 4a, 5b/John 15: 1-8  

Thursday: Acts 15: 7-21/Psalms 96: 1-2a, 2b-3, 

10/John 10: 27/John 15: 9-11  

Friday: Acts 15: 22-31/Psalms 57: 8-9, 10 and 

12/John 15: 15b/John 15: 12-17  

Saturday: Acts 16: 1-10/Psalms 100: 2, 3, 5/

Colossians 3: 1/John 15: 18-21  

Sunday:  Acts 8: 5-8, 14-17/Psalms 66: 1-3, 4-5, 

6-7, 16, 20/First Peter 3: 15-18/John 14: 23/John 

14: 15-21  

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 

 
 

St. John  - Wednesday, May 10  
6:30 pm Faith Formation Class Gr K-11 
 

For more information refer to the AFC Google Calendar at 
www.shepherdofsouls.org 

Job Opportunity - Job Opening: Faith 
Formation Coordinator at Our Lady, Manannah, 
part-time.  Job description is on our 
website www.shepherdofsouls.org To apply, 
find application on this website under AFC 
employment. It can be emailed to 
frjeff@shepherdofsouls.org. 

Save the Date  

 

 

Come join us for Totus Tuus this summer!  

Grades 1-6  - Monday, June 19 - Thursday, June 22, 9:00 am to 

2:00 pm. The day will be filled with games, learning skits, daily 

Mass and Fun! 

Grades 7-12 - Sunday, June 18 - Thursday, June 22, 7:30 pm 

to 9:30 pm. The evening will be filled with social time, talks, 

games and adoration! 

 Parish Potluck will be held on Wednesday, June 21, 6:00 pm at 

the St. Philip Social Hall.  

Programs will be held at St. Philip’s Church.  

More information & registration form can be found on the AFC 

website:shepherdofsouls.org under Faith Formation. 

Registration deadline is June 9.  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100069068800296
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100069068800296
http://www.shepherdofsouls.org/


 

 

Greetings from the School of St. 
Philip! 
We are so excited to share that we 
are hosting a community event 
with Mathnasium from St. Cloud 

with games, fun, snacks and refreshments! The event is on 
Saturday, May 13th from 2-4pm in the School of St. Philip 
parking lot. This is the same day as the city wide garage sale, 
so head out for your sales and then stop by and check out giant 
chess, checkers, connect four, and much more! 
 
Our 5th graders are excited for their Pilgrimage and to attend a 
Twins game! On May 12th, we will be visiting various 
parishes and schools in our diocese and ending the evening 
with the Twins v Cubs. Thank you to our local Legion for 
sponsoring tickets for our students! 
 
Congratulations to all the First Communion recipients. May 
the blessings of Christ be with you always! 
 

Blessings, Jenna Scheevel  

School of St. Philip - Principal  

320-593-4774/jscheevel@schoolofstphilip.org 

There will be Coffee & Rolls Sunday, 
May 14 at St. Philip’s after  

8:00 am Mass.  

Eucharistic Adoration  
He is waiting for you to come spend 

time praying. Eucharistic Adoration 

will be on:  
 

Tuesday May 16 St. Philip  
8:30 am Adoration Begins, 4:00 pm 
Reconciliation, 5:15 pm Benediction  

 

Everyone is welcome to come and pray! 

Baptismal Preparation Sessions  for 
2023- The next Baptismal Preparation Sessions 
will be on Saturday, May 20, registration 
deadline is May 13. . It will be 8:30 am to 12:00 
pm at St. Philip’s Social Hall.  Couples from our 
Area Faith Community who are expecting or have 

had children are asked to 
attend a session before 
celebrating baptism. Please 
call or text Deacon Roger 320-
894-8618 to register.    
Upcoming dates for the year 
are August 19, November 18.   

ROSES for MOTHERS’ DAY 
What? A fresh long-stem red rose with 
“Thanks Mom for Life” button 
 

Where? At all weekend Masses 
on May 13 & 14 at St. John’s 
Church , at Our Lady in 
Mannanah, and at St. Philip’s 
Church 
 

Free will offering ($6.00 suggested 
donation) Donations to MCCL are 
not tax-deductible for income tax 
purposes. 
 

Contact Teri Buschette 593 2982 for more 

information. 

Birthright  - Some young families need  our assistance!   

  Would you be willing to  donate a pack of disposable diapers 

or new or gently used baby clothing?  Birthright in 

Hutchinson is in need of our support. Donations may be 

placed in the bassinette in the back of church at St. John's and 

St. Philip's through May 26th. Thank you from St. John's and 

St. Phillip's Council of Catholic Women.    

St. John’s Spring Cleanup. - Men, women and 
youth volunteers are needed Tuesday, May 9 
beginning at 5 pm to help clean the 
church and spruce up the grounds 
and cemetery. Please come prepared 
with cleaning supplies, rakes, 
shovels, gloves, etc. A list of specific 
tasks will be provided that day. A 
pizza supper will follow. Thank you 
in advance.  

Our Lady CCW Rosary & Meeting - Please join us on 

Monday, May 8 for our bi-monthly CCW Rosary & meeting. 

We will begin with the Rosary in Church at 6:40 pm and 

follow with the 7:00 pm meeting in the Parish Center. Hope to 

see you there! 

 Liturgy Matters - Bishop Zielinski is offering a 36 week 
series of reflections on the liturgy called “Liturgy Matters.” 
These are his reflections on the liturgy based upon a book by 
Abbot Jeremy Driscoll, OSB titled “What Happens At Mass.” 
Audio recordings of these reflections, as well as Word files that 
can be inserted into bulletins, can be found at www.dnu.org/
liturgy-matters. New reflections offered weekly.  



 

 

Baptized in Christ .  

Congratulations to Derek & Kristin Streit as they 
baptize their child Maddox John Streit at the 

Church of Our Lady.  
 

Congratulations to Joseph Chloupek & Tracy Amborn as 
they baptize their child Joseph Eugene Chloupek at the 

Church of St. John.  

Our Condolences to the family of Lorraine 
Pommerer. May Lorraine rest in eternal peace. The 

obituary can be found at 
www.johnsonhagglund.com. 

 
Our Condolences to the family of Wilfred Hess. May Wilfred 

rest in eternal peace. The graveside service will be on Sat, 
May 13 at 11:30 am at St. John Cemetery.   

This is My Body Eucharistic Congress 2023 

Come and join thousands of Catholics as we Rejoice 

in the Lord through the Eucharist!  

The Diocese of Winona-Rochester Bishop Robert 
Barron invite all Catholics to come to Mankato 
Civic Center on June 10, 2023 for Eucharistic 
Procession, Mass, Speakers and Music. For more 
information and to register visit 
www.eucharist.dowr.org Registration begins runs 
through May 15.  

 
In order to help our faith 
community, participate/attend 
the upcoming Eucharistic event, 
our AFC is planning on 
scheduling a 56-passenger bus 

for the “This Is My Body Eucharistic Congress 
2023” that is being held in Mankato on June 
10th.  Cost for those wishing to reserve a seat will be 
$22 per person for transportation to and from the 
event. event. Departure is from St Philip at 7:15 am 
returning between 6:30/7pm.  All reservations must 
be made and paid by May 15th in the office.  Should 
we not have enough interest all payments will be 
refunded.  Any questions can be directed to Judy 
Dunbar, Coordinator of Time and Talent, at 320-693
-3313 x 105; jdunbar@shepherdofsouls.org.  

Congratulations to  

St. Philip & St. John  

 First Communicants! 

 

St. Philip  

Victoria Almazan Gonzalez           Ridge Klapotz 
Allison Alvarez Ruiz                      Taya Kramer  
Miguel Alvarez Ruiz                       Gabriel Lopez  
Layne Barka                                    Isaac Lopez 
Hadley Beam                                  Ray Lopez 
Jacie Carlson                                   Lydia Mohs  
Adam Dusch                                    Julia Padilla  
Cole Dusch                                      Landen Silbernagel  
Gavin Geers                                     Skyler Vallecillo  
Henning Huhn                                  Amelia Vu  

                                       Ruby Zavala  
 

St. John  

Isabell Klein    Larry Manzanares Gadea 

McKenna Nelson  River Winkelman   

Rosary Rally - You’re invited to the America 
Needs Fatima Rosary Rally at Central Park in 
Litchfield on 
Saturday, May 13th at 11:00 a.m. This rally is one 
of more than 24,000 Rosary Rally’s across the 
United States. May is the month of Mary and the 
anniversary of the first of Our Lady of Fátima 
Marian apparitions reported May 13, 1917 by three 
shepherd children at the Cova da Iria, in Fátima, 
Portugal. We will pray this Rosary and other Marian 
Prayers in the park (Please bring 
your own lawn chair) In the event of rain we will try 
to gather under the roof of the band stand in 
the park. This time of prayer lasts less than an hour. 
We will be praying for peace in the 
world, in 
support of law enforcement, the 
sanctity of human life, traditional 
marriage, and your special 
intentions. We hope you can join us 
for this important event. For more 
information contact Tim 
Benoit at 320-282-9389 or Kay 

Leither at 320-800-7087 

Chris Hansen Gathering - There will be a gathering to 

celebrate the life of Chris Hansen on Saturday May 20  1-4 

pm at the Darwin Rod and Gun Club. It is an open time to 

come and go, share memories, laugh, visit, and, of course, 

have a bite to eat!  Please do not bring cards or gifts. Please 

do bring memories and stories to share, bring a friend, join 

us to visit and reminisce.     

Help Wanted – we are looking for someone to Mow the St. 

Gert and St. Columbian Cemetery.  If you are interested or 

need more information regarding this position, please contact 

Fr. Jeff or Brenda Grates at the St. Philip’s Parish Office.  



 

 

 

 

Spiritual Motherhood | The Augustine Institute Show  
Join Dr. Tim Gray and Sr. Maris Stella for a conversation on the vocation of every woman, that of motherhood. 
Although all women will not be called to be physical mothers, every woman is called to be a spiritual mother.  

 

The 13th Day  
In a world torn apart by persecution, war, and oppression, three children in Fatima were chosen by God to offer an 

urgent message of hope to the world. Based on the memoirs of the oldest seer, Lucia Santos, The 13th Day 
dramatizes the true story of three young shepherds who experienced six apparitions of Our Lady, which culminated 

in the final prophesied miracle on October 13.  
 

Real Womanhood by Lisa Cotter  
What does it mean to be a real woman in today's culture? Join Lisa Cotter in her talk Real Womanhood, as she draws 

on modern-day saints, St. John Paul II to define what it means to be an authentic woman.  
 

To sign up for Formed: Go to website, Click on Sign up, Sign up as a Parishioner, find Shepherd of Souls AFC and 
enter your name & email address.  

THIS WEEK ON FORMED  

Join Us for an 
 Open House Couples Shower 

in honor of  
Shawn Hansen & Annette Cole. 

Sunday, May 7, 2023,  
1:00 pm to 3:00 pm at the  
St. John Education Center. 

Wanting to Support Missions? 

“Allison Linz (a St. John Parishioner) is looking 

for support both in prayer and finances in her 

upcoming journey as she joins the staff at Youth 

With A Mission, Colorado Springs with a 

minimum commitment of 2 years. If you have 

questions and want to know more, or are curious 

about how you can support her, contact her at 

(320) 221-3259” 

Trip to the Holy Land & Italy - Come along June 17th-
30th, 2024, to some truly beautiful and holy places! We'll visit 
many great sites in Jerusalem, Nazareth, Bethlehem, Galilee, 
Capernaum, Rome, Tuscany, Florence, Assisi and Venice. Daily 
Mass will be schedule. 4 or 5 star hotels in downtown areas, 
transportation with luxury bus, all breakfast and dinners, tips to 
driver, hotel and tour guide are included. Cost is $5,599 per 
person (double occupancy) with departure from anywhere in the 
United States. Airport taxes, security fees and fuel surcharges 
are included. For a brochure and more information, contact Fr. 
Brian Oestreich, 412 W 3rd St, Madison, MN, 56256, 507-829-
6667, or boestreich@hotmail.com.  

WALKING WITH MOM’S IN NEED   - The month of May is truly a celebration of motherhood. 
Traditionally, May has been dedicated to the Blessed Virgin Mary. It is also the time in which we honor and thank 
our earthly mothers for their sacrificial love. And the Feast of the Visitation on May 31 celebrates the meeting of two 
mothers—Mary and Elizabeth—both with a child hidden within their wombs. 
 

Scripture tells us that, following the Annunciation, Mary set out in haste to visit her cousin Elizabeth, who was 
pregnant (Lk 1:39). Despite being pregnant herself, Mary undertook the long and likely difficult journey to be at 
Elizabeth’s side. The Blessed Mother’s example demonstrates supporting and accompanying mothers, especially 
those who may be experiencing challenging or difficult circumstances. Yet in a culture that disproportionately values 
independence and self-reliance, mothers in need are too often left isolated and alone, not knowing where to turn for 
support or assistance. Mary provides a model of how we, as Catholics, are called to come alongside such mothers. 
 

In addition to “walking with” mothers in love, support, and friendship, we can also help answer their needs for 
practical and material assistance. Inspired by our Blessed Mother, we can help connect mothers with the Church’s 
extensive network of social services to ensure mothers and their children obtain all the necessities of life. Through 
generous stewardship of the gifts God has entrusted to us of prayer, time, talent, and treasure, we can help meet the 
needs of mothers as they welcome and care for God’s precious gift of life. 
Prayer - Our Father, 3 Hail Marys, Glory Be. Invite friends and family to join in praying the novena in honor of the 
Visitation by sharing this signup link: respectlife.org/visitation.  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dUH6JoGUtlq5_2XmT8NNHoU-15H0Mu6ND71pYEzsgyz5pQrOmrToxuGa7YDlprUx_XhWwwYuk5kKGrlvUQmn9WTA7tQfI4xwGNhFmscPCMDoKOT7QytbHWPiyfuYDwbl86reDl6U9cDVuBJoNTAKQeiT4mTJOe2r&c=hx75Je0GiBbwZ6gki4yjfmdjp5rLCfNRi96zvWdUGSJWytnokjP9VA==&ch=xriL


 

 

SUNDAY CONTRIBUTIONS and OFFERINGS FROM THE WEEKEND OF:  April 30, 2023 

OFFERINGS   St. John   Our Lady   St. Philip 

Youth & Children Envelope    $18.50   

Adult Envelope  $2,080.00  $1,707.00  $3,242.00 

ACH (Auto payment)  $1,271.00  $351.00  $1,095.00 

Loose Plate Collection  $140.50  $351.00  $257.00 

TOTAL SUNDAY OFFERING  $3,491.50  $2,446.50  $4,594.00 

Weekly Amount needed for budget  $3,361.86  $2,107.66  $8,333.00 

This Week's Difference  $129.64  $338.84  ($3,739.00) 

YEAR TO DATE SUNDAY OFFERING  $160,484.48  $108,101.19  $336,712.72 

Year to Date Budget Needs  $144,559.98  $92,737.04  $349,986.00 

YEAR TO DATE DIFFERENCE  $15,924.50  $15,440.81  ($13,273.28) 

 

SHEPHERD OF SOULS AREA FAITH COMMUNITY  
Fr. Jeff Horejsi, Pastor AFC,    693-3313, ext. 101 Office frjeff@shepherdofsouls.org 

     320-221-4120 Cell Phone 

Fr. Brian Mandel, Senior Associate Pastor AFC, 693-3313, ext 108 Office bmandel@dnu.org 

     320-905-6529 Cell Phone 

Deacon Roger Osborne   320-894-8618  osborneroger@msn.com 
Deacon John Hansen    320-221-4987  dcnjohn@shepherdofsouls.org 
 

PARISH STAFF ST. PHILIP’S  
Brenda Grates, Parish Administrator  693-3313 Ext. 100  bgrates@shepherdofsouls.org 
Jenna Scheevel, School Principal   593-4774                    jscheevel@schoolofstphilip.org 
Mary Roers, School Secretary   693-6283   mroers@schoolofstphilip.org     
Karen Kulzer, DRE: Preschool - Grade 5  693-3313 Ext. 104  kkulzer@shepherdofsouls.org 
Nathan Stewart, Grades 6-11,  
 AFC Confirmation & Family of Faith 693-3313 Ext 109  nstewart@shepherdofsouls.org 
Dave Eischens, Maintenance   320-221-1045  deischens@shepherdofsouls.org 
Julie Schmitz, Secretary (Wed)   693-3313 ext. 107  jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Monica Schreiber, Event Coordinator   693-3313 Ext 106  mschreiber@shepherdofsouls.org 
Judy Dunbar, AFC Time & Talent Coordinator  693-3313 Ext 105  jdunbar@shepherdofsouls.org  
Church Kitchen    693-3313 Ext. 102 
 

PARISH STAFF ST. JOHN’S  
Julie Schmitz Secretary (Tue & Thu)  693-9496/275-2915  jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Karin Colberg, Bookkeeper   320-221-0267  kcolberg2@gmail.com 
Deacon John Hansen, Religious Ed Coordinator  320-221-4987  dcnjohnhansen@gmail.com 
St. John’s Education Center   320-286-2800 
 

PARISH STAFF CHURCH OF OUR LADY  
Julie Schmitz, Parish Secretary (Mon & Fri)  693-8900 or 453-7526 jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org 
Shirley Knisley, DRE    693-8900 or 453-7526 sknisley@shepherdofsouls.org 
Jerry Moudry, Custodian/Maintenance  693-8900 or 453-7526 

Diocesan Catholic 

Charities: 

1-866-670-5163  

Call for Counseling 

needs  

Bulletin Announcements: Please have your bulletin announcements to Julie at 

jschmitz@shepherdofsouls.org.  By noon on Tuesday. Thank you!  

If you, a family member, or 
someone you are caring for is 
in need of a visit or 
communion because you or 
they cannot be at Mass, or if 
someone is in the hospital, 
please contact your parish 
office, or Fr. Brian, so we can 
make arrangements for a visit. 

Report Suspected abuse of Minors to Civil and Church Authorities:  Diocese of New Ulm Safe Environment 507-233-5301, 

Meeker County Sheriff Dept. 320-693-5400, National Child Abuse Hotline:  1-800-422-4453 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 
Baptism - Call a Priest & Complete Baptism Program  
First Eucharist & Confirmation - Complete Preparation Program  
Marriage - Call a Priest or Parish Office 6 months prior to proposed wedding date.  
RCIA - Call Fr. Brian or the Parish Office 

BAPTISM PREPARATION GATHERINGS 

Baptism preparation gatherings are held quarterly at St. Philip Social Hall. Make reservations please 

call or text Deacon Roger 320-894-8618 to register. 

Scan the QR Code with your 

phone to make a donation! 

Every Parishioner is a Gift to the Parish and the Church.  Your Financial Contributions and the Gift of your 

time and talents in serving the needs of our Parish and Area Faith Community is a Blessing! 



 

 


